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Arizona State University Office of Research Integrity and Assurance 

April 12, 2018 

Brent C. Morse, DVM, DACLAM 
Acting Director 

Division of Compliance Oversight 

Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

National Institutes of Health 

Rockledge 1, Suite 360, MSC 7982 

6705 Rockledge Drive 

Bethesda, MD 20892-7982 

Re: Report of Noncompliance under Animal Welfare Assurance #Dl6-00136 

Research Facility: Interdisciplinary Science and Technology Building V 

Species: Mus musculus 

Principal Investigator: Samira Kiani 

Funding Source: A portion of the work is funded by DARPA 

Incident: Death of a mouse and personnel training 

On January 23rd, the IACUC Coordinator was performing an administrative pre-review of the annual 

review for protocol 16-1479R. While verifying the personnel had appropriate training for the 

procedures being performed, the Coordinator was informed about an adverse event that had occurred 

in September 2017, in which a mouse pup died while on ice during a practice surgery. The adverse 

event was not listed on the annual review and the IACUC had not been informed of the death at the 

time it happened. The IACUC Office requested additional information about the adverse event from 

the laboratory. In discussions with the laboratory, the IACUC Chair determined that the protocol was 

not being followed. The mouse pup was left on the ice for several minutes longer than the time frame 

allowed by the protocol and without the protocol-specified barrier between the body and ice. 

Additionally, it was confirmed that the graduate student performing the surgery did not have Level Ill 

training certification to perform the surgery independently (without supervision). A total of 64 

surgeries were performed between September 23, 2017 and January 18, 2018 by the graduate 

student; no other adverse events occurred during those surgeries. 

Corrective Action 

The Chair met with the Principal Investigator (Pl) and graduate student on January 30th to determine 

the appropriate corrective action plan, and to provide additional education on reporting adverse 

events, as well as the importance of ensuring personnel have training certification. Because the 

protocol had been amended several times, the Attending Veterinarian recommended submitting a 

revised protocol to incorporate the amendments and make procedures easier to follow for personnel. 

On February 6, 2018, the graduate student was certified to perform the surgery independently. 

660 South Mill Ave, Suite 312 • Tempe, AZ 85281 

Obtained by Rise for Animals. Uploaded 07/07/2020
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